Palo Alto-Mountain View BHS Chapter Board Meeting

Draft Minutes of February 2, 2019
The meeting was called to order by President Michael Gordon at 10:00 am.  Additional board members present were Jim Sherman, Larry Valencia, Dave Morley, Bob Howd, Mark Tabry, John Wanless, Art Ryan, and Dave Kocharhook.  Eliot Rubinov was not present. Our Director, Sean Abel, was also present.

The January Board meeting minutes and planning meeting minutes were unanimously approved.
REPORTS

Treasurer's Reports were presented by Dave Morley.  Everything satisfactory.
The Music VP Report was presented by Dave Kocharhook.  Everything satisfactory.
Chapter Development VP Report was presented by VP Mark Tabry.  Four visitors were mentioned.  One might become a member
Marketing VP Report presented by VP Larry Valencia.  We have a new phone message, which Larry played. New business cards are ordered. There may still be trouble getting some info from last Marketing VP, but Larry has all the account passwords now. 
Program VP Report.  John W. reports everything doing well.
All reports approved unanimously.

 

OLD BUSINESS

Singing Valentines coming along.  About 25 ordered so far.  Need more!
Elks membership.  Six so far have agreed to become members, but still must be initiated.

Spring Show.  Eliot and Art will be the chairs.

NEW BUSINESS

Website: need new web design.  Mark agreed to work on this, using WordPress, working with Larry V. and Michael Gordon to organize the site.
Tech refresh and record keeping.  We need more documentation of various tasks that are currently being carried out, to be placed on the website in a new documentation area.  This should include what Secretary and Treasurer are responsible for, and doing; a typical schedule of events throughout the year; summaries of steps in show planning and operations; Valentine’s day preparation and scheduling; etc.  Sean volunteered to set up a space on Groupanizer for this data.  Art volunteered to compile critical info on a chart.  Also it would be good to have a list of individual skills available, for guidance on who might be best called upon for particular tasks.  We used to have this; John Wanless will look up a prior survey.
Singing coach for the year.  We’ll be sticking with Mike Cating, who most recently helped us out.

New Chapter Guidelines discussed.  No changes currently planned for our chapter.

New Class B uniforms:  We need to move forward on this, picking out new pants and shirt; we’ll discuss further next month.

Good of the Chapter

The meeting was adjourned by President Gordon at 11:50 am 

The next Board Meeting will be at 10 am on Saturday, March 2, 2019, at Al Ward's office in Los Altos.

Respectfully submitted,

Bob Howd, Secretary
2

